
 

CITY OF VAUGHAN 

REPORT NO. 1 OF THE 

OLDER ADULT TASK FORCE 
 

For consideration by the Committee of the Whole 
of the City of Vaughan 

on March 1, 2022 
 

 
 
 

The Older Adult Task Force met at 3:00 p.m., on January 31, 2022. 
 
ELECTRONIC PARTICIPATION 
 
Present: 
 
Members Regional Councillor Mario Ferri, Chair 

Gerry O’Connor, Vice Chair 
Dr. Adriana Shnall 
Barbara Fitzgerald, Interim Executive Director, Hospice Vaughan 
(on behalf of Belinda Marchese, Executive Director, Hospice 
Vaughan) 
Bernard Lo 
Darlene Share 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati 

 
York Region 
Representative 

Judy Coultes-McLeod, Seniors Strategy, York Region 

 
Staff Gus Michaels, Deputy City Manager, Community Services 

Robert Braid, Recreation Manager, Community Centres 
Lisa McDonough, Dy. CEO, Customer Experience, Vaughan Public 
Libraries 
Michael Genova, Chief, Communications and Economic 
Development 
Raphael Costa, Director, Economic Development 
Jennifer Ormston, Director, Corporate and Strategic 
Communications 
Selma Hubjer, Acting Director, Infrastructure Planning and 
Corporate Asset Management 
Margie Chung, Manager of Traffic Engineering 
Michelle DeBuono, Supervisor, Public Affairs 
Cristina Prinzo, Manager, Municipal Partnerships and Corporate 
Initiatives 
Viviana Precopi, Manager, Special Projects 
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Jessica Stronghill, Stakeholder and Community Engagement 
Specialist 
Justin Gaul, Communications Specialist, Media and Social Media 
Cassandra Cleveland, Communications Advisor, Partner 
Communications 
Sabrina Cairo, Administrative Services Representative, Recreation 
Services 
John Britto, Council / Committee Administrator 

 
Others Heather Tillock, Manager, Community Partnerships and Support 

Services, York Region 
Jodi Ball, J Consulting Group 

 
 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
 

1. HOUSING SERVICES – VAUGHAN OLDER ADULT TASK FORCE 

The Older Adult Task Force advises Council: 

1) That the presentation by Heather Tillock, Manager Community 
Partnerships and Support Services, York Region and C1, 
presentation material titled “Housing Services: Vaughan Older 
Adult Task Force” was received. 

 
 

2. UPDATE ON THE AGE-FRIENDLY COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN 

The Older Adult Task Force advises Council: 

1) That the presentation by Jodi Ball, J. Consulting Group, and 
C2, presentation material titled “City of Vaughan Age-Friendly 
Community Action Plan” was received. 

 
 

3. INCLUSIVE COMMUNITY GRANT SUBMISSION 

The Older Adult Task Force advises Council: 

1) That the Task Force supports the City of Vaughan’s staff 
recommended project to apply to the Ontario Ministry for 
Seniors and Accessibility to receive funding through the 
Inclusive Community Grant (ICG) program. This funding is an 
opportunity to help implement the recommendations in the 
Age-Friendly Community Action Plan; and 

  



REPORT NO. 1 OF THE OLDER ADULT TASK FORCE 
FOR CONSIDERATION BY THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE,  

MARCH 1, 2022 

 
 
 

2) That the presentation by the Director, Corporate and Strategic 
Communications and the Stakeholder and Community 
Engagement Specialist, and C3, presentation material titled 
“Inclusive Community Grants Program 2022-23” was received. 

 

 

 
 

The meeting adjourned at 4:21 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

Regional Councillor Mario Ferri, Chair 


